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of the territorial sea is confirms that prior to the filing of her Submission to the Commission on 6 April 

2009, which submission was acknowledge and published by the United Nations vide 
Continental Shelf Notification, reference, CLCS.35.2009.LOS dated 11̂ ^ May 2009, and 
the subsequent presentation to the Commission on 3'̂  September 2009, Kenya had, in 
the spirit of understanding and cooperation, negotiated arrangements of a practical 
nature with the Transitional Federal Government of the Republic of Somalia in 
accordance with Article 83, paragraph 3, of the Convention. These arrangements were 
contained in a Memorandum of Understanding (hereinafter MOU) signed on 7*̂  April 
2009, whereby both parties, undertook not to object to the examination of their 
respective submission. At the time, Kenya indicated to the Commission that pending 
further negotiations, a mechanism will be established to finalise the maritime boundary 
negotiations with Somalia. 

Kenya confirms that thereafter, the Commission decided to revert to the consideration 
of the submission by way of a sub commission to be established at a future session. 
The consideration of the Submission was included the provisional agenda of the 24̂ ^ 
session of the Commission held in New York from 10 August to 11 September 2009. In 
this regard reference is made to the Statement by the Chairman of the Commission on 
the Limits of the Continental Shelf contained in document CLCS/64 dated October 1 
2009. 
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In a letter to the United Nations Secretary General referenced XRW/00506/08/09 dated 
August 19 2009, the Transitional Federal Government of the Somali Republic confirmed 
the rationale, intent and legitimacy of the MOU and further reiterated her consent in 
accordance with R 5 (c) of the Rules of Procedure of the Commission, to the 
examination of Kenya's submission by the Commission and further reiterated that the 
delimitation of the maritime bopn



From the foregoing, Kenya wishes to object to the actions by the Somali Federal 
Republic and affirms that these aforementioned actions are not only regrettable and 
unfortunate but are also not in the best interests of either State. Kenya is of the opinion 
that it would be in the best interests of both States as well as good international order 
that the Commission proceeds to consider Kenya's submission at the earliest 
opportunity; precisely to allow the two States to carry on with their delimitation of the 
continental shelf beyond 200 NM in the manner originally envisioned in the 7 April 2009 
MOU and the 19 August 2009 communication. 

The Permanent Mission of Kenya to the United Nations requests that this note verbale 
be circulated to the members of the Commission and member States of the United 
Nations and be posted on the websites of the Commission on the Limits of the 
Continental Shelf and the Division of Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea (DOALOS) of 
the Secretariat of the United Nations. 

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Kenya to the United Nations avails itself of 
this opportunity to renew to the Secretary General of the United Nations the assurances 
of its highest consideration. 
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New Y o r k - F r iday , October 24, 2014 

H . E . Mr . B a n K i -moon , 
Secretary Genera l 
Uni ted Nat ions 
New Y o r k 
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